
 
 

                                     City of Yuma Fire Department 

Press Release 
Date: 12/09/24 

 

Subject:   Kitchen Fire (Apartment)   
 

Contact: David Padilla Jr, Public Information Officer  

 

Release: For Immediate Release 

 

On 12/8/24 at approximately 12:30pm the Yuma Fire Department was dispatched to a 

report of an apartment fire in the 2300 block of Kennedy Lane. Yuma Engine 3(YE03) 

arrived on scene and found an apartment with heavy smoke. YE03 set up for fire attack 

while additional arriving apparatus, Yuma Engine 2, connected to a hydrant and laid a 

supply line. A primary search of the residence was “all clear” indicating no victims were 

located. Yuma Ladder 1 began evacuating surrounding apartments. YE03 found a fire on 

the stove actively burning provided a quick knock down of the fire. Crews began to 

remove ceiling and walls looking for any extension of the fire. The fire was isolated to 

the stove and kitchen area, and no injuries were sustained.  
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